
ABP-306533-20  Board Direction Page 1 of 1 

 

Board Direction 

BD-006042-20 

ABP-306533-20 
 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 03/07/2020.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

1. The proposed development would give rise to additional vehicular, pedestrian 

and bicycle traffic on a road network which is substandard and deficient in the 

provision of footpaths, cycle paths, pedestrian crossings and public lighting. 

The proposed development would be without safe and convenient pedestrian 

and cycle access to community and social facilities in the nearby town centre 

of Clonee, as well as to the south of the junction of the L2223 and the R149 

linking in with existing developments in Ongar. Therefore, in the absence of 

definitive provision for the rectification of these deficiencies, the proposed 

development would be premature, pending the determination by the planning 

authority of a road layout for the area and would endanger public safety by 

reason of traffic hazard. The proposed development would, therefore, be 

contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. 

 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 03/07/2020 

 Dave Walsh   

 


